
Town of Evergreen 

February 8, 2021 Town Board Meeting 

 

Chair Tim Kessler called the February 8, 2021 Town Board Meeting to order at 

7:04 pm, with the pledge of allegiance, at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 

Carlton Road, Spooner.   The meeting was properly advertised and all interested 

parties were notified.  Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim 

Wallace, Mary Zehm, Larry Bascombe, Char Hedlund, Steve Sutter and Julie 

Kessler. 

 

Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the agenda as presented.  

Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the minutes of the January 11, 

2021 Town Board Caucus meeting.  Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the minutes of the January 11, 

2021 Town Board meeting.  Motion Carried 

 

Clerk Kessler reported that we are set for the February Primary election, we 

received a rebate from our insurance company and we received an extension on 

our grant funds. 

 

Treasurer Zehm presented her monthly report.  Motion by Wallace, second by 

Scalzo, to approve the report.  Motion Carried 

 

Larry Bascombe reported that the crew has plowed and sanded as needed.  

Chair Kessler reported that it is still unknown if we will be able to use the 

prisoners to brush right-of-ways.   

 

Draft cemetery ordinance was presented and discussed.  Everyone to review and 

bring back changes for next month. 

 

Draft ATV/UTV Ordinance was presented and discussed.  Everyone to review 

and bring back changes for next month.   Char Hedlund had questions on roads 

not opened and the speed limit being set.  Chair Kessler answered both. 

 

Chair Kessler reported on correspondences for wood cutting, WITC looking for 

board members, Synergy pre-pay account balance and PSC questionnaire we 

received.   



 

There were no other citizens comments. 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve and pay bills.  Motion Carried 

 

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn at 7:35 pm.  Motion Carried 

 

Julie Kessler, Clerk 

 

 

 


